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Dear Friends
Is it my imagination or does Christmas start earlier each year?  Compiling these thoughts on a bleak and very cold Bonfire Night, it seems somewhat premature to be thinking about Christmas, especially as few shops have yet to exhibit their Seasonal displays.  However the night sky being spectacularly illuminated by cascading fireworks seems to create parallels when reflecting about Christmas.

One of the favourite Old Testament passages used at Christmas is from the prophet Isaiah, 9, where we find the words, “The people who walked in darkness have seen a great light, those who lived in a land of deep darkness – on them light has shined.”  Indeed in the very narratives of the human birth of Jesus how often is reference made to light.  Think of the shepherds on the hillside, or the magi led by the shining star.  Jesus described himself as “the light of the world.  Whoever follows me will never walk in darkness but will have the light of life.” John 8v12 

 The fireworks are amazing yet transitory, after exploding their myriad designs in a kaleidoscope of colours they fade and the darkness returns.  The events of Christmas hold significance all year and should not be simply thought of or celebrated as we approach December 25th.  As the Prologue in John’s Gospel puts it, “The Light shines in the darkness and the darkness has never put it out...” John 1v5. Personally I find that deeply reassuring especially in these uncertain times that we are going through.
For many 2012 has been a difficult year – even if we ourselves have had a relatively good year, we each know of others who have experienced bereavement and loss, unemployment, financial worries, illness and suffering, and we are all deeply aware of the losses in Afghanistan and of conflict and disaster in many parts of our world. Into this darkness Christ came as a light, giving hope and a promise of joy both now and to come.
Throughout the Advent, Christmas and New Year period we hold a variety of services, some are joyful, others more reflective, but each has the same core message reminding that God in his love for the world sent us his Son Jesus Christ.  As we prepare to celebrate Jesus' birthday may God's love surround you and may we, in turn, express something of the light of his love by our little and large deeds of kindness to those we meet on life's journey. That smile, that comforting word of encouragement, that prayer, that generous act can make a difference. We don't always see the results of our loving. It is worth us remembering - 'All the flowers of all the tomorrows are in the seeds of today' Indian Proverb
May you and your families and friends have a very peaceful and happy time this Christmas and be richly blessed as we likewise journey through Advent and then into the New Year. 

Shalom                   Rev David Coppard
CHURCH FAMILY NEWS

CONGRATULATIONS and warm birthday wishes go to GLADYS TURNER from our Church Family as she celebrates her 102nd Birthday in December.  Although you are not with us physically, Gladys, you are certainly in our hearts and minds each Sunday as we join in prayer.

It has been wonderful to see AUDREY AND HOWARD back in Church and we acknowledge just how much effort it takes for you to make the journey to be with us.

Thank  you to RUTH AND DAVID  for all the work you do for us, even though it is a struggle sometimes.

We remember in our prayers: SALLY now back home after a spell in hospital, DAPHNE , JOHN HEWITT , IVY , ARTHUR & BERYL PIMM, MARGARET & TONY READE, HAZEL ANDREWS , JUNE LAIRD , EILEEN RAINBOW  and DEREK  & CHRIS WALTON; all part of our Church family in need of our thoughts and prayers.

A warm welcome to our newer members, MARION AND JOHN HORNBY from Imber Court who are  already taking an active part in the life of our church.

Welcome home to RUDOLPH GLOVER and WILLIAMS AKUFFO  now back with us after their spell in Afghanistan, also AUGUSTIN FORKUO who was wounded in an incident when two comrades   were killed.   He is now home with his family but still having physiotherapy.  Augustin and Williams have both brought their baby daughters to be Christened during November; PARRIS, AUGUSTIN AND ZENOBIA's little girl and Dazzling's sister, was christened on 18th November and WILMA, WILLIAM AND PORTIA's first child was christened on 25th November.  It is a joy to have the families and their friends with us. 
A warm welcome also to another family who have been worshiping with us; WILLIAM & LIA FREDERICK, and their 3 children, WILLIAM (JNR), MOSES and JOHN.      
 

Marion Barton writes: I have been made aware that Safeguarding Training will be taking place in Westbury or Warminster on 13th February  and suggest that Pastoral Carers might like to attend, also anyone working with children in the church.

  I will find out more and let you know in due course.
SUNDAY 16th DECEMBER 2012      3.30 p. m
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Followed by refreshments
The collection at  this service will be for 
[image: image2.png]Shelter

The housing and homelessness charity




" In Britain over 75,000 children will wake up without a home this Christmas!

living in temporary  accommodation, B&B or hostels these children have little to be hopeful for."

Shelter exists to support these children and their families; helping them find permanent homes, providing practical help & advice.

The offering at this carol  service will go to Shelter to help these children towards a brighter future

The more we can give the more Shelter can do!
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CHRISTMAS CAROLS IN THE MALL

22nd DECEMBER 2012 
10 a.m. to 12 noon

All the Churches in Warminster Together
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Let’s all make a date to join our brothers and sisters in the Mall to share our Christian joy at Christmas.  There will be mince pies and hot drinks, thanks to the Baptist Church, and a couple of choirs.

Love from
                 Warminster Churches Together
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CHRISTMAS DAY 

We will join with our friends at the 

BAPTIST CHURCH

 in North Row

 at 10 a.m.

 for worship

led by Revd Roy Bedford

[image: image5.jpg]



[image: image8.wmf]MONTHLY CHARITY COFFEE MORNINGS.
Dates for the Coffee Mornings for next 2013  have been posted on the Notice Board so if you wish to hold one for your charity, please add your name to the list. If you have never organised one before but would like to then please speak to one of the church council members.

1st December

10.00 - 12.00 in Christ Church

Prepare for Christmas:

FESTIVE BAKING WITH A DIFFERENCE THAT CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE.

Coffee morning

with recipes for last minute Christmas baking,
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FAIRTRADE INGREDIENTS AVAILABLE FOR SALE 
e.g. dried fruit, nuts.

CAKE STALL &  FAIRTRADE DISPLAY 

Fairtrade is about better prices, decent working conditions, local 

sustainability, and fair terms of trade for farmers and workers in the 

developing world

 For more information tel:. Gail Ballinger 01985 300316/ gailballinger@blueyonder.co.uk 

Notes from the AGM 17th November
Prayer Group now meets in Foyer once a month on 2nd Friday, before the Saturday Charity Coffee Morning. Now also  we have "Prayer Where You Are" , so friends at home or work can pray ‘together’ three times a week – Monday at 12 noon, Friday at 3.30pm and Sundays at 6.30pm.

NCH Action for Children has been taken over by Diana Bennie who will count the money later in the year.

Communion – A good group on the rota, working well.  Pauline Howell has offered to take over caring for the communion cloths from Pam .
Friendship Club – continues to meet on the 1st Tuesday of the month, to enjoy time together to play table games or cards, keeping our brains active and stopping mid-way for a cup of tea and a chat.  Numbers average 7 with occasional visitors.  Anyone is welcome to join us at 2.30pm in the foyer – you will be very welcome.  

Sewing Group,   Around 12 to 14 coming along twice a month to do sewing, knitting, cross stitching, beading, and plenty of chatting! Some members have made knitted items for the shoe boxes during the year, baby bootees, scarves, hats etc.  There are about 20 friends on the books, but  some have health problems and cannot always come. New members are always very welcome. Some of the decorations made for our Christmas tree in the Minster Church last year will be used to decorate the tree in our church this year. David Coppard  called in one Monday recently and enjoyed some birthday cake!

Worship Group 5 members planning Sunday morning worship and Radio religious broadcasts.  There will be an increase in the number of local arrangements in the coming year.  Next L.A. will be a Songs of Praise format.   
Cooper House Group membership continues to be 12 but health problems make it difficult for some to attend, so new members would be very welcome,. The group meets on the third Monday of each month at 7.30 pm. at one of the member’s homes. They are nearing the end of a study of “The Uniqueness of our Faith”; written by Selwyn Hughes , then they will search for another biblical based topic.  They have a set of discussion questions at the end of  each session  One member will usually lead the session. Speak to Pam or Derrik Copeland if you are interested in joining the group.

Wendy House Bible Study 6 members, meeting at Wendy’s house, alternately Dennis’ home, month by month.  We have studied Fruits of the Spirit and Christian Discipleship.  After travelling together to Sarum College Bookshop we will, this year, be studying Great Prayers of the Bible and Proverbs.   

Choir is busy practicing for the Carol Service and  has been invited to sing on 8th Dec at 3pm at Henford House.  .  
Flower Rota – Hilda Hanks has volunteered to take over the rota from Margaret  – arranging dates when people can do the flowers .  

Pastoral Care – Marion Barton has taken over the role of  organising the Pastoral team.  At the end of the AGM meeting members stood to remember three of our friends who died this year, Bert Colgrave, Peggy Griffiths and Coby Blake.  
Finance – Expenditure is up (due to our damp problem) and income is down (due to smaller congregation). Full report available
Property – Pauline explained how the repairs are going with the foyer damp – the wet carpet has been removed,  a damp course  added in where the columns are and the concrete has been laid..  The final parts of the repair will happen in January.  Other property jobs  done - back door changed, lights replaced.  We thank Pauline and Ray for the work in the foyer.  David Morgan added his personal thanks too. David stood down as  chairman of property group.

Election of Officers
Church Forum Officers – David Coppard, John Alpin, Marion Barton, Karen Woollard, Pauline Howell, David Morgan, Jean Colgrave, Hilary Reynolds. 
Property and Finance Committee – David Morgan, Pauline Howell, David Dodge, Hilary Reynolds, Pam Copeland, Derrik Copeland and John Alpin.  David  stood down as chair, but the group will meet as a team rather than with a chair.  
Representatives to Area Meeting  – Karen Woollard and one other.  

Churches Together in Warminster – Karen Woollard

Ecumenical Representatives in villages – David and Heather Morgan

Safeguarding Officer – Karen Woollard
QUIET DAY AT IVY HOUSE, Warminster -

 Monday 11 March 2013
(9.30am - 4.00pm)

GREAT OPPORTUNITY TO

a) Pray b) Pray for all the churches c) Pray with new friends

led by David Cornick - General Secretary of Churches Together in England.

Sponsored by WCT - therefore only £10 per head.

Please book through Mrs Liz Overthrow ( Secretary to WCT )
19 Bratton Avenue

Devizes SN10 5BA

E: liz.overthrow@btinternet.com
A grand total of  85+ Christmas shoe boxes have been filled for children in Bulgaria. A big THANK YOU to all who have given items to fill the boxes, helped pack them and raise the money to send them .
WEEK OF PRAYER FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY – JANUARY 18th to  25th 
Here are the meeting places for Week of Prayer for Christian Unity in Warminster 2013.  Have a look down the list and see which prayer meetings you will be able to join in with.  As you see we are hosting the prayer meeting on Friday 25th January when we will offer hot soup, rolls and coffee to the gathered Christians.  If you would like to help welcome our friends from round the town please let Karen Woollard know you are available. 
	Friday 18 January  

12 noon Minister Church
	Sunday 20 Jan   

3pm St George’s -  Joint Service 

	Monday 21 Jan  

12 noon Christ Church - Lunch                   

6.15 for 6.30 Ivy House -  Evening Meal
	Tuesday 22 Jan 

12 noon St John's - Lunch 

	Wednesday 23 Jan  

12 noon Baptist Church -Lunch 
	Thursday 24 Jan  

12 noon Grace Christian Centre

	Friday 25 Jan   

12 noon United Church 
	


 We hope lots of our members will be able to join the congregation at 
St George’s Catholic Church, Boreham Road on 20th January for worship together.  For those of you who haven’t met the new priest, Father Tom Smith, (who was a padre at the Olympic Games!) this is a great opportunity

 Churches Together in Warminster CTW

Every church in our town pays an affiliation fee towards work done by Churches Together.  Last year CTW gave some money towards the Street Pastors work by helping with the costs of their uniforms.  Some money also helped finance the Christmas witness in the Mall and will do again this year.  We rent a room from Ivy House twice a year for our meetings. However, there is always money left in the account and there is a decision to be made about that money.  We are ALL involved in CTW so what would we like to happen?

a) Should CTW reduce the affiliation fee for each church?

b) What would the Christians in Warminster like CTW to do with the money currently in the accounts? Have you got a particular activity that you think should be supported by funding from CTW? 

Please let Karen Woollard know your thoughts ready for CTW meeting in February 2013.

 AN EXHIBITION ABOUT CHRISTIANITY IN WARMINSTER

If you have any ideas for this, please give them to Karen Woollard ready for the Churches Together in Warminster meeting in February.
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HINTS FOR READING LESSONS

As we are very fortunate in having several new readers and sometimes I am asked what should be said at the end of readings – here are a few hints -

1. Announce the reading – book, chapter and verses – and relevant page number.

2. Pause for a while in order that the congregation have time to find the page and locate the reading – maybe repeating the chapter and verse.

3. If it is an Old Testament or Epistle reading it is usual to say at the end ‘This is the word of the Lord’, and after a Gospel reading ‘This is the Gospel of Christ’.

Many thanks to all those who are more than willing to read and we always welcome new readers.  

Pam Copeland
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The first of the 'GETTING TO KNOW YOU' MEALS is about to take place as this newsletter goes to print. 

6 people will be sharing Shepherd's pie and a pleasant evening chatting!
Helen Dawson, suggested that maybe church members and friends would like to invite others for dinner or lunch from time to time to helps us get to know one another and as a simple charity fund raising opportunity. 

She stressed that the idea is to share a simple friendly meal - not host a dinner party!
If anyone is interested in either hosting a meal, or attending one please have a chat with Helen; don't worry if you can't host a meal - several people have offered to do this so guests are needed too!  She suggests that people attending should pay  around £5 and that the host can take the cost of the meal from this and any surplus should go either to the church or a chosen charity.

[image: image12.wmf]Warminster & District Foodbank received an amazing 3426kg of food donated from churches and schools in Warminster, Westbury, Frome & the villages from this year's Harvest   

          Festivals.
From April to October 719 people ( 470 adults & 249 children) have been given food - this represents 343 separate referral.

There are now satellite distribution centres in Westbury and Frome who give out emergency food boxes prepared in our Warminster Store room. There are also food collection points in Supermarkets in those towns. 

Foodbank's activity is increasing  all round!
Many thanks for all the support received.

DUTY ROTA January to March 2013
	
	WELCOME WITH BOOKS AT THE DOOR
	COFFEE


	OPENING THE CHURCH
	VESTRY

	6 Jan 2013
	Dennis Stevens + David Morgan
	Pam and Derrik Copeland
	Pauline Howell
	Pauline Howell

	13 Jan 2013
	John and Stella Case
	Wendy and Diana
	Helen Dawson
	Helen Dawson

	20 Jan 2013
	Pam and Derrik Copeland 
	Brenda Goodwin and Ron Edwards
	Marion Barton
	Marion Barton

	27 Jan 2013
	Pauline Howell + Marion Barton
	Debra and Dennis Major 
	Joan Stevens
	Hilary Reynolds

	3 Feb 2013
	Helen and Kevin Dawson
	David and Yvonne Syrett
	Karen Woollard
	Karen Woollard

	10 Feb 2013
	John and Stella Case        
	Pauline Howell and Hilary Reynolds
	Barry Treadwell
	Pauline Howell

	17 Feb 2013
	David and Yvonne Syrett 
	Brenda Goodwin and Rod Edwards
	Brenda Goodwin
	David Morgan

	24 Feb 2013
	Karen Woollard and Mike Evans
	Helen and Kevin Dawson
	Hilary Reynolds
	Margaret Edwards

	3 March 2013
	Wendy W and Diana Bennie
	Mary and Barry Treadwell
	Pauline Howell
	Hilary Reynolds

	10 March 2013
	 Marion and John Hornby
	Debra and Dennis Major 
	Karen Woollard
	Karen Woollard

	17 March 2013
	Margaret Edwards and Joan Stevens  
	Jenny Sanderson and Hilda Hanks 
	Helen Dawson
	Helen Dawson

	24 March 2013
	Ruth and David Dodge
	Evan and Joan Jones 


	Marion Barton
	Marion Barton

	31 March 2013
	Karen Woollard and Mike Evans
	Brenda Goodwin and Ron Edwards
	Diana Bennie
	Margaret Edwards


A Personal Prayer


Lord, give me peace in my heart  and a quiet mind,

Give me patience and forgiveness, 


wisdom and understanding,


Give me memory of your commands,


memory for the only right way.


Give me gratitude and a contrite heart.


Give me courage when mind and body suffer,


Give me oil in my lamp to see you Lord.


Give me bread that I may live.


Give me friends and family to share love


Give me skill to earn only sufficient.


Give me your Spirit of encouragement to share.


Give me one gift in which to excel


Give me, most of all, love to all in need


Give me thoughts of eternity at my end


Give me joy in my heart.


Contributed by Heather Morgan 
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